
 

Hello Jingili families! 
 
Welcome back to our wonderful school! What a welcome the weather brought for us on our first day back. A big 
thank you to the staff, students and families who made this first day back so successful amongst the deluge. I saw 
many happy and excited faces as the students were reacquainted with their friends and settled into their classes. 
I’d also like to thank the staff and community for the warm welcome that I’ve received in my short time here. I am 
looking forward to working with everyone to continue the great work to improve the outcomes for our students. 
 
I am Territory born and bred and have been teaching since 2008, and for the last 8 years I have been at Wanguri 
Primary School. Prior to this I have taught in NSW and also Bakewell   Primary. I’m very much looking forward to 
seeing the fabulous teaching and learning that occurs at Jingili Primary and working with the school community to 
continue the great work that has been happening in the space under Mrs Rust’s leadership. I am passionate about      
educating our young Territorians and ensuring that all students receive the best possible education from the best 
educators, that we can deliver. Looking forward to meeting you all! 
 
Student safety and wellbeing is important to everyone at Jingili Primary School and on the teachers ‘Start-Up Day’ 
on Monday, we participated in professional learning around the Keeping Safe Child Protection Curriculum. This 
program is being rolled out by the NT Department of Education to support child safety and respectful                 
relationships. It is aligned to the NT Curriculum and will compliment the Berry Street Education Model that       
already exists to support student wellbeing at Jingili. We will be providing more information about this during the 
‘Meet and Mingle’ in week 3. 
 
Regards, 
 
Rachel Webb 
Acting Principal 
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 Tues 6  

Swimming-
Waldron, Kurth, 

Turner 

Thurs 8 Feb 
Swimming-
Kypreos, 

Devriadis, Irlam 

Fri 9 Feb 
Whole school 

assembly 

Wed 7 Feb 
 

Mon 12 Feb 
Happy Healthy 

Harold all 
week 

Tues 13 Feb 
Swimming-
Waldron, 

Kurth, Turner 

Thurs 15 Feb 
Swimming-
Kypreos, 

Devriadis, Irlam 
 

Meet and Mingle 
5.30pm 

Fri 16 Feb Wed 14 Feb 
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IMPORTANT DATES AND INFORMATION 
Week 2-10, Every day 
Breakfast Club 
Breakfast Club is open every morning 7.45-8.10am, serving toast, cereal, and fruit. 
We would love some donations of butter/margarine/jam/milk. If parents/carers are available to volunteer one morn-
ing per week, please contact the office. We are so grateful for the support of this program, which ensures our students 
start the day with a full tummy! 
 
Week 2, 3, & 4, Tuesday 6, Thursday 8, Tuesday 13, Thursday 15, Tuesday 20, Thursday 22 February 
Swimming 
Swimming for our year 3-6 students commences next week (Week 2) with 4/5 Waldron, 5/6 Kurth and 6 Turner 
attending on Tuesdays, and 3/4 Kypreos, 3/4 Devriadis and 4/5 Irlam on Thursdays. This will continue for 3 weeks. The 
program lasts all day and on top of swimming lessons, students will participate in CPR,    water survival, tennis and yo-
ga. As there are a variety of activities, students will need to wear their sneakers to school and bring a pair of thongs. 
They will also need their bathers, towel, water bottle, recess and lunch, and a change of clothes in case of rainy weath-
er. More information will be available from you child/ren’s teacher. 
 
Week 3, Thursday 15 February, 5.30-6.30pm 
Meet and Mingle 
Teachers will be in their rooms for this time and will have a display prepared which will go through the school pro-
grams, expectations and events that you can expect for the year. This will also be available     afterwards, via Class Do-
jo for families to have a closer look. This is a great opportunity to meet your child/ren’s teacher/s and see their class-
room. This annual event include a sausage sizzle (gold coin donation). 
 
Week 3, Monday 12—Friday 16 February 
Happy Healthy Harold 
The wonderful giraffe Harold will be once again visiting our school in the Life Education Van! Students from Preschool 
through to Y6 will visit the van and undertake age-appropriate programs around being safe,     connected and healthy. 
There is further information on Healthy Harold sessions later in this newsletter. 
 
Week 4, Tuesday 20 February, 5.30-6.30pm 
School Council Annual General Meeting 
We would love more families to join this dynamic team to help guide the direction of our school and provide valuable 
input into our strategic plans. School Council members come from all walks of life and bring many different perspec-
tives and expertise to further supporting the Jingili community. Please contact the school if you are interested or want 
to find out more. 
 
Week 4, Wednesday 21 February 
School Photos 
Photos can be ordered online up until Tuesday 20 February. You must ensure the envelope is returned to school for 
photo day! 
 
Communication 
Jingili Primary School actively seeks ways to build strong connections with its local community to enhance student 
learning, engagement and wellbeing. In addition to our regular community events, effective and consistent home and 
school communication is extremely important. All teachers at Jingili have set up Class Dojo for their class and you are 
strongly encouraged to connect in this way. If you are having problems    connecting, please come and see us and we 
can support you. Teachers will share weekly updates of the learning occurring in classrooms and any notices, including 
class letters, will be available here. They may also contact you via Class Dojo with a general query or comment. Addi-
tionally, if you wish to notify of an absence, a family update or have a general query or comment, please reach out to 
your teachers. 
 
 
Once again, great to see everyone back at school, happy and healthy, ready for another great year of    learning.  



A reminder that families can redeem their $200 Back-to-School 
vouchers from Jingili Primary School’s front office for Preschool    
uniforms and resource packs. Please see us if you need to collect a  
Preschool hat as part of your voucher redemption.  

A big welcome to all our new families this year! 
We have had a great start at Preschool (even with the rain on Tuesday) and we 
are looking forward to a fun and exciting year ahead.  
Over the next few weeks, we will be focusing on settling children into the     
Preschool Community and establishing relationships with children and families. 
We are seeking input from parents regarding your child’s interests to enable us 
to provide meaningful and engaging experiences for your child – there are     
designated pages for parents to share these with us, located on the Preschool 
parent board.  
Please make sure that you have joined the Preschool’s ‘ClassDojo’ as this is our 
main way of sharing information with our Preschool families. You should have  
received a link via email – please let us know if you are having any difficulties 
connecting. 

The Preschool children have a Life Education 
session on Thursday 15th February with ‘Healthy 
Harold’. This will be run at the Preschool instead 
of in the Life Education van. 
A detailed Term 1 Preschool Newsletter will be 
emailed to families next week. 
A reminder to please provide your child with a 
hat, water bottle, shoes and a change of clothes 
in their Preschool bag each day. 
The Preschool Team – Tara, Tina, Linda and Grace 

Preschool News 



Happy 2024 Jingili Community! It’s great to be back. As it is the start of the year,      

students are learning and revising the procedures and expectations (Respect,            

Responsibility and Resilience) in kitchen and garden classes. Everyone is settling in    

nicely. We are focusing on our recycling: 

• Our food scraps are collected in white buckets for the chickens, worms and     

compost. This organic/natural waste is recycled to return to our garden as       

fertiliser, soil activators and nutrient rich compost to condition our soil. 

• Our drink containers are collected in milk crates to be taken to the recycling      

depot. The money generated goes back into our KG program. 

Thanks to Penny Frost and our families who are continuing to work hard to raise  

awareness, funds and materials for our chicken learning enclosure. We are meeting 

soon to discuss next steps.  

We have our wonderful Kitchen Garden produce available for purchase at the front   

office and assemblies. All the money goes back into our program. 

Watch this space for upcoming        

community events (meeting and     

working bee) if you’d like to get         

involved and connected to the Jingili 

Kitchen Garden Program. 

Hope you have been enjoying the rain of 

the Dalay (monsoon) season.   

Jodi & Jodi 

KITCHEN GARDEN 
NEWS 

 
Swim and Survive Program – Term 1, 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
Just a friendly reminder that Swimming starts next week for the Year 3-6 classes (Weeks 2, 3 & 4). 
The dates the students will be going are as follows… 
4/5Waldron, 5/6 Kurth and 6 Turner classes will go on a Tuesday for three weeks (Dates 6th February 13th 
February and 20th February) 
 
3/4 Devriadis, 3/4 Kypreos and 4/5 Irlam classes will go on a Thursday for three weeks (Dates 8th February 
15th February and 22nd February) 
 
Students will participate in 3 full days on the above dates at Parap Pool and will be participating in Pool   
Sessions, Tennis lessons, Yoga lessons, Team Building lessons and CPR lessons. 
REMINDERS 
• Please make sure your child comes to school already dressed in their bathers and school uniform. 
• Pack a hat, sun cream, water bottle, towel, spare change of clothes and runners (Tennis) and their  

lunchbox with recess and lunch in it. (Please be mindful of what you pack in the lunchboxes as not sure 
if their will be an esky – still waiting to find out from royal Lifesaving). 

• The students will be at the pool all day and will return to school approx. 2.00pm. 
Please note the Swimming will be at Parap Pool. 
Kind regards 
Di Sullivan, Assistant Principal 







Sports Vouchers are an NT Government   
initiative to get kids playing sports. Apply 
online for a $100 voucher for your child 
(one for each semester). This is separate to 
the Back to School Voucher. 
https://nt.gov.au/leisure/sport/sport-and-
swim-vouchers/sport-voucher-scheme-
urban/get-sport-vouchers-for-your-child 



The NT Government Back to School Vouchers expire at 
the end of term 1. 
Please contact the office to allocate your $200 voucher 
to book packs, as well as uniforms/swimming/


